A little testimonial
I wouldn’t necessarily say that I have always been passionate about research, but I would definitely say that I’ve always been curious about science, always been eager to learn new things and have always been up for a good challenge. In that sense, MED3PRJ was tailor-made for me. 
[bookmark: _GoBack]For the first time, through MED3PRJ, I was fortunate enough to experience what it is like to be practising science, not just for the sake of surviving a series of 6-hour lab classes to ace the semester finals, but for the sake of discovering something fascinatingly new to potentially benefit an entire society. I have heard multiple times that research was all about trial and error. Little did I know what it really meant until I started conducting our own little research project in Foley lab! There is always room for improvement in a real-life lab setting! Even a protocol someone has followed quite a number of times to achieve satisfactory results, can be improved to acquire even more desirable results. Research never ends. Once you are done with one experiment there is always a next step. If you really enjoy what you are doing, that sense of achievement you feel every time you find something mind blowing becomes quite an addiction and makes you want to really go for the next step. MED3PRJ was a wonderful opportunity to experience all that and was also a rare chance for me to evaluate if research was really my cup of tea. By the end of the ten-week placement in Foley lab, it became clear to me that research was what I needed to be doing for a long time. So, I have decided to continue my studies with Honours in the School of Life Sciences at La Trobe University in 2020. 
HBS3IRP, another third-year capstone subject I was able to undertake, sparked an interest for cardiovascular diseases in me. That formed the basis of my choice in selecting the Vascular Biology Laboratory to complete my honours next year. I am confident that MED3PRJ was a great first step towards a successful Honours year and hopefully a great career in research in the future. I am very grateful for Dr. Fung Lay for granting me the chance to have such a unique and an inspiring experience, Associate Professor Mick Foley for taking me into his laboratory and introducing me to the most helpful bunch of people and Dr. Chris Hosking and Rodrigo Ruelas for taking time off their busy schedules to fill my head with awesome stuff.

